
April 14, 2020 

 

 This is a report of the regular meeting of the Rossville Town Council on Tuesday, 

April 14, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. via teleconference call due to the COVID-19 pandemic and 

the executive order by the governor to shelter in place. 

 On call of the roll:  David Severt, Jack Fingerle, and Bill Croto. 

 Also present on the teleconference call were Robert Shaffer and Patricia 

McIlrath. 

 Dave Severt called the meeting to order and minutes from March 10, 2020 and 

March 13, 2020 were approved as presented. 

 A request from Chad Colby was presented by Dave Severt to install banners on 

light poles of graduating seniors that were not able to participate in spring sports due to 

the pandemic.  The Rossville High School would purchase the brackets and banners 

and the Town employees would install.  Jack Fingerle made a motion provide the labor 

to install the brackets and banners for the Rossville High School, seconded by Bill 

Croto, and passed by Council. 

 Ordinance 2020-03, an ordinance concerning the operation of the Rossville Area 

Transportation Van, was presented to Council on second reading.  Jack Fingerle made 

a motion to approve Ordinance 2020-03 on second reading, seconded by Bill Croto, and 

passed by Council.  Jack Fingerle made a motion to suspend the rules and approve 

Ordinance 2020-03 on third reading, seconded by Bill Croto, and passed by Council.  

Dave Severt informed the Council the ordinance has been approved and will officially be 

signed when Council resumes regular meetings. 

 Bill Croto made a motion to suspend the assessment of utility penalties 

retroactive to March 17, 2020 through April and May, 2020, seconded by Jack Fingerle, 

and passed by Council. 

 The Voucher Register was emailed to Council member for review.  Bill Croto 

made a motion to approve the April 14, 2020 Voucher Register, seconded by Jack 

Fingerle, and passed by Council.  Dave Severt stated the Register will be signed at the 

next physical meeting of the Town Council. 

 There was discussion of individuals parking in front of mailboxes.  It was stated 

this is a civil matter and discussion needs to occur between the vehicle owner and 

resident.  Robert Shaffer stated he was not aware of an ordinance to address this issue, 

but would look into the matter.  

 Jack Fingerle made a motion to officially accept the resignation of Jason 

Slabaugh, seconded by Bill Croto, and passed by Council. 

 There being no further business to come before the Council during the 

teleconference call, the meeting was adjourned to Tuesday, May 12, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. 

at the Rossville Town Hall. 
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